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Dear Parents and Guardians,

I hope everyone had a very relaxing and safe/healthy summer! A reminder that the first day of school is September 1st.  We will have an open house on Monday, August 30th from 3:00-7:00.  Here is more important information.

School Day: 7:55-3:15 - Doors to the vestibule open at 7:15

Drop-off  Students can be dropped off for school in the lane between the parking lot and the school.  Buses will also be dropping off in that lane as well, so please do not park in the lane and block traffic.  If you need to stop in school, please park in the parking lot.
First block starts at 7:55, so students should be dropped off at 7:50 at the latest so they can make it to class on time. 

Breakfast: Students may take breakfast starting at 7:40 and will be eating in their classroom or in the cafeteria. Breakfast will be free again this school year.

Lunch: School hot lunches will be free again this year. If a student is having a cold lunch and chooses to take milk, the child’s lunch account will be charged $0.35 per carton of milk.  Students will be eating in the cafeteria, but we will have some spaces available for students who would like to space out.

Dismissal/Pick-Up: All students will be dismissed at 3:15 for pick up . Buses will be picking up students in the lane between the school and the parking lot.  When picking up your child, please park in the parking lot.  Do not pick-up in the lane between the school and the parking lot until the buses leave.

Building Project: The referendum building project is well underway.  The south side of the building addition is projected to be completed by the end of the 1st semester.  Some teachers will be in different rooms to start the year due to the construction.  Room numbers are listed on student schedules.

Schedule Changes/Questions: Ms. Binder will be available for schedule changes on August 30th from 11am-7pm and August 31st from 8am-3pm.  This year scheduling was more difficult due to construction still happening on the CTE wing of the high school throughout the 1st semester.  

Lockers and Backpacks - Students will be given lockers at the start of the 2021-22 school year.  Backpacks will need to be kept in the students locker.

Open Campus - Provided seniors have the appropriate permission forms filled out, and meet the criteria, they will be allowed to leave school grounds during their lunch time and Eagle Time.  If seniors have a study hall before or after lunch they can extend that time.  If students disobey the rules of open campus, they will lose that privilege. 
COVID 19 Update:
Masks are optional for all staff and students as we start the school year. Based on guidance from Wood County Health & CDC we are still going to be following the 10 day /14 day quarantine process for a positive case and close contact for those who are unvaccinated. If your child or class is quarantined your child’s teacher will post lessons on Google Classroom. Again handwashing and keeping your child home when showing symptoms and testing are keys to keeping our doors open. We will still have some safety protocols in place throughout the school to keep students/staff healthy. Please have students bring their own water bottle. Again we ask for your patience and understanding. 

COVID 19 Information:
[bookmark: _GoBack]If your child is sick or has symptoms, please keep them at home.  Lessons will be posted on Google Classroom.  Please, as always, call the office if your child will be absent. 

If your child has 1 of the following symptoms beyond baseline during the day:
· Cough
· Shortness of breath
· Difficulty breathing
· New loss of taste or smell

If your child has 2 of the following symptoms beyond baseline during the day:
· Fever or chills
· Muscle Aches
· Headache
· Sore throat
· Fatigue
· Congestion
· Runny Nose
· Nausea or vomiting
· Diarrhea

Your child (unless vaccinated) will be sent home and will be quarantined for 14 days and be fever-free without medication for 24 hours unless a verified negative Covid test is given to the school (from DHS Wood County Guidance). Please come to the school parking lot and call 715-652-2115 and let the office know you are here and your child will come to you. They will be waiting in a safe spot in the lobby area with their belongings.  If you have any questions, please call the school secretary or nurse regarding positive results and close contacts. 

Please reach out to me if you have any questions.

Steve Van Wyhe
Principal
715-652-2115
svanwyhe@aubschools.com
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